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MINUTES 
 

TRANSPORTATION BOARD 
City of Riverside 

Wednesday, June 6, 2018 5:30 p.m. 
Art Pick Council Chamber 

 
PRESENT: Chair Robert Moran, Vice Chair Jose Armas and Members Frank Brown, 

Debbie Martin, Brandon Bullock, Roland Soza, and Sarah Ayala 
 
ABSENT: Dilesh Sheth  
 
STAFF PRESENT: Gilbert Hernandez, Monica Amir-Blake, Ruthann Elder, and Sgt. Mathew 

Lewis 
  
Chair Moran called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Motion was made by Member Soza and seconded by Member Brown approving the April 
4, 2018, Transportation Board meeting minutes as presented.  
 
Motion carried unanimously, with Member Ayala abstaining.  
 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
 
Robert Marshall spoke regarding guest permits for the Preferential Parking Zone on his street.  
 
DISCUSSION CALENDAR 
 
SPEED LIMIT ZONE ESTABLISHMENT – BERRY ROAD 
Following discussion motion was made by Member Brown and seconded by Vice Chair Armas 
recommending that the Transportation Board recommend that the City Council adopt an 
ordinance to establish a 35 MPH speed limit zone on Berry Road from Trautwein Road to 
Crystal View Terrace. 
 
Motion carried unanimously.  
 
ESTABLISHMENT OF AXLE RESTRICTION – SEGMENT OF SYCAMORE 
CANYON BOULEVARD 
Following discussion motion was made by Member Soza and seconded by Member Bullock 
recommending that the Transportation Board recommend that the City Council approve 
establishment of an axle restriction prohibiting use by commercial vehicles exceeding three 
axles on Sycamore Canyon Boulevard from Fair Isle Drive to Central Avenue. 
 
Motion carried unanimously. 
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CITYWIDE BIKE SHARE PROGRAM BY MONICA AMIR-BLAKE  
Following discussion and without formal motion the Transportation Board unanimously receive 
and ordered file the Citywide Bike Share Program presentation. 
 
CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR ELECTIONS  
Following a vote by paper ballot, Robert Moran was reelected Transportation Board Chair and 
Jose Armas was reelected Transportation Board Vice Chair. 
 
MAIT REPORT – ORAL PRESENTATION BY SERGEANT MATTHEW LEWIS 
Following discussion and without formal motion the Transportation Board unanimously received 
and ordered filed the quarterly MAIT report.  
 
CITY TRAFFIC ENGINEER UPDATES 
 
COUNCIL ACTIONS 
Following discussion and without formal motion the Transportation Board unanimously received 
and ordered filed the oral update regarding recent Council actions. 
 
UPDATES 
Updates were provided for the Active Transportation Program HAWK Signals, the Rail Safety 
Section 130 project that includes the Third Street BNSF rail crossing, the Spruce Street BNSF 
rail crossing and the Chicago Ave BNSF rail crossing, OTS grant elementary school helmet 
handouts, and Reflective Yellow Backplates. The Board was also advised of a future 
presentation on the Cajalco Widening project. Following discussion and without formal motion 
the Transportation Board unanimously received and ordered filed the update. 
 
ITEMS FOR FUTURE TRANSPORTATION BOARD CONSIDERATION AS REQUESTED BY 
A MEMBER OF THE TRANSPORTATION BOARD 
 
Member Armas requested an update on the Traffic Signal Controller upgrades and Member 
Soza requested an update on Riverside Public Utilities’ LED Lighting Project.   
 
 
The Board adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
 


